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MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  James L. Gillis, Jr., City Manager 
 
From: Jason Oliva, Finance Director 
 
Date:  March 8, 2025 
 
Re: Consideration of awarding a contract to PSG Concrete & Excavation for the 

construction of a security wall in front of the Public Works Storage Yard and 
the newly acquired former Thrift Store property in an amount of $92,786.13 
as budgeted in the Redevelopment Trust Fund for the current fiscal year. 

   
 
The City requested bids for the installation of a security wall along the front of the Public 
Works Storage Yard and the newly acquired former Thrift Store property in accordance 
with our purchasing policies. 
 
Staff received five bids in response to our request.  The bid tabulation is shown below. 
 

Description 
Unit of 

Measure Responses 

    
DDS 

Enterprises 
East 

Coast  
Meierer 

Contracting MVB  
PSG 

Concrete  
Security Wall Construction  Lump Sum $117,000  147,272 $140,000  $168,936  $92,787  

 
The lowest qualified bidder is PSG Concrete & Excavation in the amount of $92,787.  PSG 
has successfully installed the security wall in front of the nearby Public Works Facility last 
year, so staff believes they are qualified to construct this wall.  The cost of the proposed 
security wall is budgeted in the Redevelopment Trust Fund for the current fiscal year. 
 
Since the individual cost of the proposed wall exceeds the City Manager’s spending 
authority of $25,000, City Council approval is required for this contract.  Staff recommends 
awarding a contract to PSG for the proposed wall installation.  If awarded, construction is 
set to begin in May and be completed in July 2025. 


